SABBATH SCHOOL

Welcome: Giona Pedditzi

Opening Song: SDAH 206 'Face to Face with Christ

my Saviour'

Opening Prayer: Gionna

Mission Spotlight: 'Bring your Own Desk'

Lesson Study: 'Tried and Crucified'

Offertory - Marcia

Hymn: SDAH 195 'Showers of Blessings'

Closing Prayer: Isaac

WEDNESDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING is taking place in the Sanctuary. Zoom is also available. Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

MEN'S MINISTRY Prayer Meeting from 9pm on Tuesdays. Zoom ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

WOMEN MINISTRY

- Prayer meeting on Zoom every Friday at 6:30pm. Meeting ID: 853 7558 6804 & Passcode: 615610.
- Ladies Retreat in October 2024 at HaysWood Retreat.

CONTACTS

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267
PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY

jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833 STANBOROUGH CENTRE

Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431 STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC

info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

SFRVICES

FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome & Announcements - Louis Guenin

Call to Worship - NAH 5: 'Let All the World in Every

Corner Sing'

Invocation - Louis Guenin

Hymn 405 NAH - Come Ye Disconsolate

Tithes & Offering: Louis Guenin

Hymn: 415 NAH: My Song Shall Be of Jesus

Profession of faith: Pastor Shepley

Children's Story: Helia Mateus

Hymn 501 SDAH: Blessed Hour of Prayer

Family Prayer: Keziah Matanga

Hymn 467 NAH: Take My Life and Let It Be

Scripture Reading: Luke 10.38 - 42 - Naomi Shepley

Sermon: "Come out of the Kitchen! - Jesus

and Women" - Pastor James Shepley

Hymn 707 NAH - 'Tis So Sweet to Trust in Jesus

Benediction: Pastor James Shepley

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM

Special Service with 3 young people sharing the message.

Mimi Mai: Use God's Given Opportunities

Madalyne Sauvery: Testimony

Jonathan Perry: Bloom Where You Are Planted

21.09.24

WELCOME TO STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH



But the LORD is in his holy temple; Let all the earth keep silence before him.

Habakkuk 2:20



Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church 609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL www.stanboroughpark.org

ANNOUNCEMENTS

september teatime Concert returns on Sunday, 22nd September at 3 pm, followed by tea and cakes. This month's performance will feature Pablo Tejedor-Gutiérrez, who will play both the viola da gamba and the cello. The programme includes Bach's Cello Suite, Abel's Solo Gamba pieces, and Telemann's Solo Gamba Fantasia. As this is a rare opportunity to hear the gamba, a historical instrument that is rarely heard in modern times, it promises to be a memorable concert for everyone, from the very young to the elderly. Indeed, it will be a wonderful Sunday afternoon to gather family, friends, and neighbours for exceptional music, followed by tea and cakes. Admission is free, with a retiring offering.

HARVEST THANKSGIVING SERVICE will be held on Sabbath 5th October 2024. The church will be open on Thursday evening 3rd October from 5.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m. and on Friday 4th October from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. to receive your gifts of garden produce, fruit, vegetables, rice, pasta, soups, tinned fruit, tinned vegetables and household and personal hygiene products. Monetary gifts are also welcome if you cannot attend in person. You are warmly invited to bring your friends, family and neighbours to this special, joyful, service of Thanksgiving.

Parents/Guardians, please ensure that your child/ children are able to participate in the Harvest Thanksgiving Service on Sabbath 5th October by providing them with a small Harvest gift. They will have the opportunity to add their gift to the display when they come to the front for the children's story that morning.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH ON 5TH OCTOBER will be a meal prepared and hosted by our Brazilian members. Please email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com as soon as possible to book your places, noting any allergies to help with catering and keep you safe. Donations on the day are much appreciated to help cover the cost of the food as this is a self-funded programme.

JUNIOR CHOIR & HANDBELL ENSEMBLE Regular rehearsals for those aged 9 to 16 will resume on 4th October. There will be various group activities, and no joining fee is required. For more details, please contact Jiae at spcmahn@gmail.com

SPCM LATE REGISTRATION Thank you to everyone who has completed their registration. We are pleased to announce that lessons will commence on 16th September. However, we still have places available for violin, singing, flute, clarinet, and saxophone. If you would like to join our courses or require further information about available instruments and lesson schedules, please do not hesitate to contact us at spcmahn@gmail.com.

ADRA UK is grateful for the support they have received for the Hurricane Beryl Appeal and the other Emergency Appeals they have had to support lately. £5,000.00 was passed to ADRA Inter-America and 6,289 people were assisted. In Grenada 840 persons, in Jamaica 4,5020, in Mexico 780 and in St.Vincent and The Grenadines, 147 persons received assistance according to their needs. ADRA's work is ongoing in numerous countries and help is desperately needed. At the moment your prayers are requested for the ADRA Central Europe offices. They are currentlydealing with the fallout of the floods affecting the Czech Republic and Poland. Audrey's JustGiving Page is still active and you can donate there or directly to the ADRA office.

JOHNSON WONG was taken to Watford General Hospital on Monday for emergency treatment. It was not a heart attack or stroke, as suspected, but high blood pressure. He is now resting at home. We give thanks and praise to God for His loving mercy. Please remember Johnson in your prayers!

THE CHAIRWOMAN of Watford Borough Council, Dawn Allen-Williamson, would like to thank the members of Stanborough Park church for the support to the charity fundraising walk held last Sabbath at Cassiobury Park"

HEALTH EMPHASIS SABBATH - The Health Ministries Department would like to invite you to the Sabbath Service, on the 9th November. Our guest speaker will be "Dr Chidi Ngwaba", SDA Lifestyle Physician, and he will deliver the closing message to our NEWSTART programme. Please do enter this date in your dairies with further details to follow. Any questions, please contact your Health Ministries Team: caz@mendel-it.co.uk.

THE COMMITTEE of the Laverne Byng Student Fund would like to thank the members who have responded for their generous donations. Please continue to donate to the Fund which is supporting financially disadvantaged students at Stanborough Park Secondary School. The Bank Details are as follows: Sort Code: 20-03-84; Account Number: 03848019.

THANK YOU from the Young Adults Department. We would like to express our deepest gratitude to the church family and everyone who played a part in making this year's Young Adults Day a blessing. Your support, prayers, and encouragement have been invaluable, and we are truly thankful. As we look ahead to 2025, we hope for your continued support as we grow together in Christ. Also, young adults, please remember to fill out the survey—we value your input and want to hear from you! (QR code below).



